ATTACHMENT I


BILL:

SB 981

AUTHOR:
SENATOR NELL SOTO



(D-POMONA



SENATOR GLORIA ROMERO



(D-LOS ANGELES)

SUBJECT:
PETROLEUM POLLUTION CLEANUPAND PREVENTION ACT OF 2003

STATUS:
REFERRED TO COMMITTEES ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY AND 

REVENUE & TAX

ACTION:
SUPPORT IF AMENDED

RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors adopt a support if amended position on

SB 981.

PROVISIONS

SB 981 would create the Petroleum Pollution Cleanup and Prevention Act of 2003.  SB 981 is similar to AB 1500 except that SB 981 would impose a lower fee and allocate funds to the Carl Moyer Program, purchase of clean fuel school buses, and treatment programs in communities impacted by petroleum related air pollution.

Specifically SB 981 would:

· Create the Children’s Health and Petroleum Pollution Remediation Fund.

· Require that a $0.30 fee be levied on each barrel of crude oil delivered to a refinery in California.

· Require that 40% of the funds be allocated to the Carl Moyer Program 

· Require that 40% of the funds be allocated to air quality districts to fund intervention, treatment and education programs in communities who experience exposure to petroleum related pollution;

· Require that 20% of the funds be allocated to the purchase of low emission school buses. 

IMPACT ANALYSIS

SB 981 is similar to AB 1500 with the notable exception that it does not provide funding for public transit. The bill would impose what is a lower fee and allocate the resources to other programs.  Staff is presenting this bill as it could become a competitive measure to AB 1500.  

These measures are of particular interest since they have the potential to become funding sources for public transit.  Staff is recommending that the MTA work with the authors of SB 981 to attempt to amend the bill in a manner more closely resembling AB 1500.

Both SB 981 and AB 1500 are aggressive measures that will garner opposition from oil producers in California.  These measures will be subject to negotiation throughout the Legislative session and staff will keep the board apprised as to the progress of individual measures.  

Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors adopt a support work with author position on SB 981.
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